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31 October 2016



Mr President,

New Zealand welcomes the delegation from the Syrian Arab Republic to the Human Rights Council. We remain concerned at the extremely grave and deteriorating human rights situation in Syria, which both helped cause the current conflict and has been exacerbated by it.

New Zealand recommends that Syria implement all recommendations of the Independent International Commission of Inquiry on the Syrian Arab Republic, while fully cooperating with the Commission and allowing it access into Syria;  

There is clear evidence that Syria has committed widespread violations and abuses of international humanitarian and human rights law. New Zealand recommends that Syria immediately cease all violations of international humanitarian law, including all targeted or indiscriminate attacks on civilians and civilian infrastructure and on medical facilities and personnel, and also immediately ceases the use of indiscriminate weapons. 

Finally, New Zealand recommends that Syria immediately allow unrestricted humanitarian assistance to all areas, particularly those defined by the UN as besieged and hard to reach, on the basis of needs identified by the United Nations and its implementing partners.

Thank you Mr President.
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